
Autumn is here and the car 
season is pretty much over. 
Sure there will be a couple 
cruise-ins, trunk and treats, 
smaller shows in October, but 
Colo’s Classic Car Show, aka 
the Zoo Show, marks the end. 

We are helping with parking 
and judging again this year at 
the Zoo Show.  If you are in-
clined to meet up with the zoo 
team for breakfast, we meet at 
6am at the Scramblers in Pow-
ell (address is in Stan’s Letter 
on the next page).  If you just 
want to volunteer, please be at 
the Zoo’s main entrance off 
Powell Rd. at 7am.  Once again, 
this year the show field will be 
in the main parking lot.  This 
makes the parking jobs so 
much easier!  Please let me or 

Stan know if you plan to show 
up then and help out. 

The Sunday after the Zoo, is 
Lance Hudnell’s church show 
and chili cook off.  It’s at the 
Westerville United Church of 
Christ on County Line Rd. in 
Westerville.  There are already 
a few club members planning to 
attend.  It would be great for 
the GTOACO to show up in 
force.  I hope to see you there! 

Lastly, the cover car this month 
is extra special!  It’s actually 
from Nicole and Brian 
D’Amico’s wedding as they got 
into the 2006 GTO and did a 
SCREAMING burn out after 
exchanging vows! It was a 
beautiful ceremony.  Nicole was 
an absolute beautiful bride and 
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Brian looked handsome and 
strong in his dress Marine uni-
form!  Congratulations to the 
happy couple!  You may find 
some other pictures from the 
wedding in this month’s edition 
too. 

The October meeting moves 
back to the Hickory House in 
Gahanna on the 9th.  We will be 
discussing Officer and Board 
nominations and elections as 
well as holding the by-law re-
quired annual meeting where 
we will discuss what we’ve 
done, what we’d like to do and 
where we want to take the club.  
Please plan to attend.  I hope to 
see you there too.  Until  then 
have fun and stay safe!  

—Kevin 
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Congratulations Nicole & Brian! 
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Pam and I were leaving a local cruise a few nights ago.  When we pulled out on the highway there was a 
fresh worked dual quad 440 in a 65 Dodge “ rollin ’  10 ”  just waiting on us.  We ran through the gears 
harder than we had for a long time and kept up better than I thought we would against bigger tires and a 
lot more motor.  Our 54 year old GTO got good rubber in second and chirped third very respectably.  The 
tri power was still howling when we shut it down in 4th.   The first thing I thought was “ that was stupid ”  
then I thought “ stupid but a whole lot of fun ” .  As we watched the full moon come up and cruised on 
home it occurred to me that GTOs are still around after 50 years because they were and are still a lot of 
fun.  

The cruise to the Gilmore Car Museum just didn’ t  have enough interest to pursue any longer so we can-
celed it at the September meeting.  Rob Wilson went to work and set up a local private car collection for us  
to visit on October 26.  The collection is on the east side near Blacklick.  We will publish the name of the 
collection and the address later.  The owner asked that we plan on lunch at the site so we are having City 
Barbecue deliver lunch and are asking for a $10 donation/person to cover the cost.  There are about 60 
cars, a lot of neon and some old arcade games in the collection---I think this should be a good time for a 
late October Saturday.  We will meet at the Tim Hortons on Fodor road in New Albany to leave at 10:30 for 
a short cruise down to the car collection with arrival about 11:00.  Thanks to Rob for stepping up and set-
ting this up for us.  Please rsvp to me at skfarlow@aol.com so that I can order lunch.  This is a rain or 
shine event. 

Don ’ t  forget that we will be working at the Zoo Show on October 6. This is our traditional end of the sea-
son car show.  It ’ s always a good day for the club with a lot of members helping the zoo staff manage 
one of the biggest local shows.  We will meet at Scramblers at 3980 Presidential Pkwy, Powell, OH 43065 
at 6:00 for breakfast.  Plan on being at the zoo at 7:00 am.  I ’ l l send out a final email before the show. 

With this season wrapping up we are planning for next year.  Our first 2 activities will be the swap meet in 
March and a spring cruise in April.  The swap meet seems to be set at the Franklin County Fair Grounds.  
We are looking for spring cruise ideas.  My inclination now is to cruise to the Neil Armstrong Air and Space 
Museum in Wapakoneta.  It ’ s an easy drive with several places for lunch.  Other ideas are certainly wel-
come. 

The next club meeting is at the Hickory House in Gahanna on October 9.  The focus of this meeting is to 
discuss how we did this year and what we need to change for next year.  We will also elect officers and 
directors for next year.  I hope you ’ l l attend and add your opinion.  Our club is supposed to be fun so it is 
important to spend some time talking about how to make it more enjoyable for more members. 

Stan Farlow 

614-230-4529  
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Pontiac? Chevy?  Oldsmobile? Mopar? 
Import? Which is the brand of choice?  
Well, for us, it’s obvious.  Pontiac!  
But that doesn’t mean we don’t appre-
ciate beautiful examples of automotive 
history from those other brands.  
Which is one of the many reasons Bri-
an D’Amico and our club hosts the 
Battle of the Brands Car Show in Sun-
bury. 

This year marks the 5th annual show 
and each year it has grown.  While the 
general venue remained the same, the 
actual show field had to move.  Mostly 
due to a new shopping strip being add-
ed where we used to park cars in the 
grass, but also because of how much 
our show has grown. 

This year was no exception.  Counting 
club members’ cars, we topped 200 
cars in attendance which is the best it’s 
ever been! 

DJ Meeko (aka Brian) was spinning the 
tunes and managing questions from the 
show field, managing the sponsors and 
other shop owners and handing out the 
awards. 

Registration and participant votes were 
handled by Nicole Chapman (now 
D’Amico!) and myself. 

Most importantly, the awesome money 
takers and parking helpers did the most 
fabulous jobs of keeping the partici-
pants flowing and getting them situated 
and parked. 

Between the event registration and the 
50/50 raffle, this show will contribute 
very nicely to the annual donation our 
club gives to Prevent Blindness of 
Ohio! 

Congratulations to Brian for chair-
ing and managing a great show and 
thanks to all the club members who 
volunteered and helped make this 
year’s event the best yet! 

I know we are all looking forward 
to the 6th annual Battle of the 
Brands in 2020! 
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5th Annual Battle of the Brands! 
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¨ The plan for our Fall Club Cruise has changed.  We are now visiting a local car collection in Black-

lick.  As mentioned in Stan’s letter, we will leave from the Tim Hortons in New Albany at 10:30am to 

arrive at the collection at 11am.  Lunch will be catered by City BBQ at the site.  A $10/person dona-

tion towards lunch is requested.  RSVP to Stan (skfarlow@aol.com) if you plan to attend. 

¨ The October Club meeting will be the annual meeting where we will generally discuss the club and 

what, if anything, we want to change including by-laws and more. 

¨ The 2019 Colo’s Classic Car Show at the Zoo will be Sunday, October 6 and we will be helping with 

parking and judging once again.  Stan Farlow will be sending out more info.  See Stan’s Letter for 

more info. 

¨ If you need to renew or are thinking of renewing your GTOAA membership, please do so to ensure 

our club remains a valid GTOAA chapter.  There is an is an application in your Paw Prints below and 

the GTOAA can now take membership applications on line.  Please let a club officer know when you 

join and provide your member number in order to keep our roster updated! 

Tiger Bites! - Noteworthy News Bites 

¨ No new members 

Who’s Working on What 

¨ No New Members this month 

¨ Ron Cozzo has started back up on his 66 LeMans  

¨ Rick Farrell continues work on his 65 Iris Mist GTO 

¨ Mike Berichon is having his 1958 Caddy repainted 

¨ Send me what your are working on and I will put it here!  (krusso_sp@hotmail.com) 



P A G E  7  O C T O B E R  2 0 1 9  G T O A C O  P A W  P R I N T S  

Blast from the Past! by Ron Cozzo 
This month ’ s Blast from the Past is couple of photos from our 1997 All Pontiac Indian Upris-
ing.  First, Jim Evans and the ‘ 71 GTO he was recently reunited with.    

 

 

This issue of the 
Paw Prints ( and 
many others )  can 
be found on our 
website at  
http://www.gtoaco.com/
paw_prints.html  

Next is Tom Frazier and the 64 GTO which he still has.  Both of these gentlemen and their 
cars have aged weil. 
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The meeting was called to order by President Stan Farlow.   

In attendance were members Rob, Karen & Robby Wilson, Bill & Karen Sigg, Jeff & Jane Frazier, Jim Evans, 
Max Trier, Jim Kaho, Ron & Linda Cozzo, Stan & Pam Farlow, Keith & Connie Stevens, Brad & Anne Black-
burn, Kevin & Charlene Russo, Jerry Bales and Stephen Leonard.  

Treasurer’s report – Was presented by Stan Farlow. He also discussed the success of receiving a letter of deter-
mination from the IRS which grants the club tax exempt status. When this was received he filed a copy with the 
Ohio Attorney General. This has been an extremely long complicated journey and a huge thank you needs to be 
given to Stan for taking on this difficult and confusing job. This will help us in keeping within the guidelines of 
our 501.c.7 status.    

Car Show Judging sheet feedback – We discussed how to improve on the judging and time it takes 
to process and tabulate the sheets by using one judge in lieu of two. With one judge the problem of 
wide discrepancies between the two judges or the need for the two to compare their thoughts would 
eliminate the need for two judges. Changes for next year will be, set up for the show to start at 8:00 
am and open the registration opens at 9:00 am.    

Ron Cozzo volunteered to continue to chair and Kevin Russo co-chair the 2020 All Pontiac Indian 
Uprising car show. Plans are to continue to have it the Sunday of Labor Day weekend at Quaker 
Steak and Lube.    

Overnight trip to “The Gilmore Car Museum” near Kalamazoo Michigan – Due to lack of re-
sponse the trip to “The Gilmore Car Museum” has been cancelled. A Fall cruise has been organized 
to be held on October 26th to a private car collection in the Gahanna area.  Details will be announced 
and emailed to the club members as soon as it has been confirmed.  

Nominations of Officers for 2020 – Kevin Russo made suggested that the officers remain the same 
for next year unless there is someone that wants to run for any of the positions. Please let Stan know 
if you are interested in running for one of the officer positions and have a member nominate you so 
we can add your name to the ballet prior to October’s meeting.  

Open discussion – One topic brought up by Jeff Frazier was a comment made by GTOAA Legend editor Tom 
Szymczyk in the September 2019 issue. Tom made a statement that “The LED lighting in the event center sure 
picked out every paint flaw on every car there, so Concours winners really earned their honors this this year. Con-
versely, the older style lighting in the parking garage might have helped some of those entries. It was quite a con-
trast.” Jeff said that he had already addressed Tom regarding this comment saying that it was not fair thinking that 
the inference was that some in the popular vote attendees in that area didn’t deserve or earn the awards they may 
have been awarded.   

We also went over the upcoming Zoo Car Show and the need for volunteers to work. Please 
plan on attending to show and help out as this is a large show and volunteers are always need-
ed.  

Annual meeting Oct 9 – Stan said that a mandatory annual meeting will be held on October 
9th to discuss club business.   

Upcoming Shows – Colo’s Classic Car Show at the Columbus Zoo October 6th 10am – 4 pm 

Next meeting location – Will be at the Hickory House in Gahanna. Please contact any of the officers if you have 
a suggestion for a different location.   

Motion for adjournment- Max Trier, 2nd Kevin Russo  

Submitted by Rob Wilson, Secretary 

ATT: MEMBERS!!!!  Please get your dues to Lonnie McLaughlin at 5808 Tarton Circle North Dublin, OH 43017!! 

Meeting Minutes September 7, 2019 

Meetings 

held the 2nd 

Wednesday 

each month 

ALL DUES FOR ALL MEMBWERS ARE DUE BY JANUARY 15, 2020.  Dues 
for 2020 are $20 ($30 for postal mailed newsletter delivery) 
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· Annual Meeting Agenda 

· Verification of Quorum 

· Election of Officers and Directors 

· Election of Honorary Members 

· Treasurer’s Report - Lonnie McLaughlin 

· Discussion of Financial Condition 

· Donation to charity 

· Discussion of  Club events and changes to operations 

· Discussion of  Club  Bylaws and recommended changes 

· Open Discussion 

· Next Meeting Location—Hickory House 

· Motion for Adjournment 
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Calendar of Events 
October 9, 2019 Regular Club Meeting 7pm  @  Hickory House 550 Officenter Pl, Gahanna, OH 43230 .  

RSVP to Stan Farlow at skfarlow@aol.com if you plan to come.  Dinner will be at 5:15pm be-
fore the meeting in the same room. 

October 6, 2019  Colo’s Classic Car Show @ the Columbus Zoo and Aquarium 

October 13, 2019 Westerville United Church of Christ Car Show & Chili Cook Off (Lance’s show!) 
770 County Line Rd, Westerville, OH  

October 31, 2019 Happy Halloween!  

 
 

 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 

Club Meeting 7pm 

@ Hickory House 

10 11 12 

13 

WUCC Car Show 

& Chili Cook Off 

14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31   

OCTOBER 2019 
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For Sale 

 

 

¨ DJ GTO Parts!  Now your one stop shopping place for used and NEW GTO parts.  If you know the part number, great, otherwise 

just let them know what it is you need!  See Dan Gregory Jr. (or call 614-563-0877 or email info@djgtoparts.com) for more infor-

mation and options for taking delivery of your parts or visit their website at http://djgtoparts.com/.  GTOACO members receive a dis-

count! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

¨ For Sale—400 Pontiac motor. New build about 500 mi. Comp Cam and accessories, aluminum .intake, water pump and valve 
covers asking $1500.00 Harry Mullins 614 795 2310 

 

Send in your items for sale to your Paw Prints Newsletter Editor (pictures welcome).   

Remember, ads are FREE to GTOACO Members! 
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GTOAA Information 

Your chapter is an affiliated chapter with the GTO Association of America.  You 

can join the National GTO organization, the GTOAA & receive the Golden 

Quill Award Winning publication, The Legend. 

To Join complete the form  below and mail in, or join online at www.gtoaa.org 
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Social Media Coordinator 
Ron Cozzo 

1710 Buttermilk Hill Rd 

Delaware, OH 43015 

740-777-1135 

rcozzo@earthlink.net 

Board of Directors 
Kevin A. Russo 
3175 Arctic Ave. 
Lewis Center, OH 43035 
740-549-2279 
krusso_sp@hotmail.com 

Brent Barham 
218 Spring Hollow Lane 
Westerville, OH 43081 
614-895-8730 
bbarham@redbuilt.com 

Jim Lowry 
2667 St. Patrick Rd. 
Columbus, OH 43204 
614-274-0402 
JL65Goat@aol.com  

Max Treier 
711 N. 13th St. 
Cambridge, OH 43725 
740-439-4801 
maxwt62@roadrunner.com  

 

 

 

 

President 
Stan Farlow 

1810 Uppervalley Dr. 

West Jefferson, OH 43162 

614-879-9923 

skfarlow@aol.com  

Vice President 
Brian D’Amico 

127 S Vernon St. 

Sunbury, OH 43074 

614-935-5107 

burgboy73@gmail.com 

 

Treasurer 

Lonnie McLaughlin 

5808 Tarton Circle North 

Dublin, OH 43017 

614-327-8885 

londart@aol.com 

Secretary 
Rob Wilson 

P.O. Box 360  

Lithopolis , OH 43136 

614-519-1019 

ro.wilson@att.net 

 

Newsletter Editor 
Kevin A. Russo 
3175 Arctic Ave. 
Lewis Center, OH 43045 
740-549-2279 
krusso_sp@hotmail.com 

 

Web Master 
Austin Cozzo 
1710 Buttermilk Hill Rd. 
Delaware, OH 43015 
740-777-1135 
acozzo@earthlink.net 

 

GTOACO Club Officers 
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Inskeep Brothers Printing 
Jeffrey K Inskeep 
3152 E Dublin-Granville Rd 
Columbus, OH 43231 
614-898-6620 
4print@inskeepbrothers.com 
http://www.inskeepbrothers.com/ 

  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

GTOACO Sponsors 

 

 

 

DJ GTO Parts, Inc. 
Rust Free Parts & Cars Bought & Sold 
Dan Gregory, II 
11283 Main St 
Stoutsville, OH 43154 
740-474-4614 
info@djgtoparts.com  
http://djgtoparts.com/ 

 

 

 
 
Capital City Appliance Service 
Jerry Brownfield 
2830-D Fisher Rd 
Columbus, OH 43204 
614-308-9028 
ccas2830@aol.com 
http://www.capitalcityapplianceservice.com/ 
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